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Term 1 
     
April 

12 Cross Country 

13 Last day of Term 1 

30 First Day of Term 2 

 (Winter Uniform) 

 

May 

1 Assembly (Anzac ) 

2 Stage 6 Parent Teacher      
Interview 

7 Stage 5 Parent Teacher      
interview 

21 Stage 4 Parent Teacher   

        Interview    

23    SRC Trivia Night 

30    Photo day           

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
We have had a really successful Term 1. In particular we are 
delighted with the way that Year 7 have settled into the school.   

We acknowledged many of our students for outstanding       
performance at the Academic Assembly, including our HSC 
2017 high achievers.  
 
We have launched our efforts for a variety of charities at our  
Social Justice Assembly. The names of these organisations are 
included below: 

Year 7: Good Sams Foundation 

Year 8: Mary MacKilop International 

Year 9: Edmund Rice Centre 

Year 10: Marist 180 

Stage 6: Youth Off The Streets 

SRC Charity: San Miguel, North Richmond 

This week it was confirmed that as a College we during Lent we 
raised over $5000 for Caritas Australia. 

Next time you visit the College come just past the door to the 
Administration Block and look down into the school towards the 
"Lone Pine". In front of this you will see a large marble cross 
donated to us by an ex-student who wishes to remain         
anonymous. It is a beautiful gift. Most of our students will walk 
past it every day as they enter the school. 

Thanks for all your support this term. I hope that many of you 
have at least some time to spend away together with the family 
in the coming two weeks. 
 

God Bless 

 
 

Kevin Jones 

 
The Uniform shop is open 

 during the school holidays on       
Wednesday 18th April  8am-3pm 

and 
First day of Term 2 

Monday 30th April 8am-3pm 
 



College Leadership Teams 

~ Executive ~ 

Principal 
Mr Kevin Jones 

Assistant Principals  
Mr Rodney Howard / Mr Harry Fernandez 

Religious Education Coordinator 
 Joshua Rodricks-Testa 

Case Management Coordinator 
Miss Hayley Lalor 

School Secretary 
Mrs Lisa Casey/Mrs Deanna Melbin 

Business Manager 
Mr Paul Cruise 

Administration Coordinator 
Mrs Dominque Sidaros 

Staff Representative 

Brett Collimore   

~ Curriculum Forum & Assistants ~ 

Religious Education Coordinator 
Joshua Rodricks-Testa / 

Assistant: Mrs Jessica Damski  
Learning Technologies Coordinator 

Mr Matthew Kneller 

Visual Arts 
Miss Angela Rando 

Music 

Bradley lee 

English 
Ms Angela McEnearney /Assistant: Miss Melina Jamhour 

Human Society & Its Environment 
Mr Paul Sykes / Assistant:  Mr Brett Windon 

Languages 
Ms Felicity Lupton 

Mathematics 
Mrs Anni Brailey / Assistant:  Mrs Despina Wealth 

PDHPE 
Mr Marc Sluiter / Assistant:  Mr Liam Campbell 

Careers 
Mr Brett Collimore 

Science 
Mr Stephen Godfrey / Assistant:  Mr Steve Lans 

Sports Coordinator 
Mr Dean Bertenshaw 

Technology & Applied Studies 
Mr Edward Gruppetta / Mrs Lisa Cummins 

Year Coordinators 
Year 7: Mr Craig Adams 
Year 8: Miss Kristy Walsh  
Year 9: Mr Jeremy Tuano 

Year 10: Mr Matthew Marshall 
 Senior Coordinator: 
   Mr Nick Briffa 
 

Social Justice Coordinator 
Mrs Janette Wick 

 

Home-School Liaison Coordinator 
Miss Jenny Woods 

Student Counsellors 
Mrs Debbie Robinson/ Mrs Sara Kennedy 

Librarian 
Mrs Kerrie Brownscombe 



Year 7 Enrolments 2019 
 
Enrolment forms for Year 7 2019 are now available from the 
office. Feeder schools have been given enrolment forms. 
Completed applications MUST be returned to the College 
no later than Friday 25th May 2018. 
 
It is absolutely essential that families with children at Bede 
Polding ensure that they collect an enrolment form for  
siblings they wish to commence at  Bede Polding in Year 7 
2019. The school has no way of knowing that you wish 
to enrol a sibling unless you submit an application. 
 
 
 



 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN HOSTING  
AN EXCHANGE  

STUDENT? 
 

Nacel Australasia is looking for a family who is willing to host an exchange 
student this year! They have several short term French students arriving into 
Sydney on the  29 July - 25 August 2018. 
 
 Key points about Nacel Student Exchange: 
•Nacel’s programs help young people around the world expand their           
horizons, engage with other cultures and improve their language skills 
•Our aim is to place one student per school to promote full cultural and       
lingual immersion 
•Our students enter Australia on a visitor (tourist) visa and are classified as a 
guest of the school they attend 
•Students are required to pay for all school related expenses including;        
uniform, textbooks and subject resource charges, public transport to and from 
school, outings, excursions and all personal and incidental spending 
•Students live with a volunteer host family sourced from the school           
community  
 
  Family Incentives are available for families offering to host:  
 
 the 2018/19 Entertainment book 
 $300 Coles Voucher 
 a $750 discount to a student member of the hosting family for any of our 

international programs in 2018 
  
By welcoming a Nacel Australasia, European high school student into your 
home this winter you will enhance your  family’s language skills, cultural    
exposure and global network. 
Every year our organization assists students from France,  Italy, Germany and 
Spain to experience life in an Australian school while living with an          
Australian family. 
These students, boys and girls between 14 – 17 years of age, are hosted by   
private and independent schools around the country and current students’    
families. 
 
•We liaise and work directly with the host family preparing to receive an   
overseas student and provide them with 24/7 support throughout the stay 
•Students on placements also have access to 24/7 support and have            
comprehensive insurance 



Inter Boys 4 x 50m Relay - 1st 
 

Zac Armstrong (U12) 
3rd - 50m Fly 

3rd - 50m Free 
 

Siennah-Lily Bourke (U12) 
1st - 50m Free 
1st - 100m Free 

 
Letitia Farnari (U12) 

1st - 50m Back 
 

Mia Crisante (U13) 
4th - 50m Breast 

 
Luke Dawson (U13) 

3rd - 100m Free 
4th - 50m breast 
4th - 50m Back 

 
Jess Falconer (U15) 

2nd - 50m Fly 
2nd - 50m Free 

 
Max Fleetwood (U14) 

3rd - 50m Breast 
4th - 50m Free 

 
Nathan Fleetwood (U16) 

3rd - 200m Free 
3rd - 50m Breast 
3rd - 50m Free 
3rd - 100m Free 

 
Colby Hedges (U15) 

2nd - 50 breast 
 

Kane McNamara (U16) 
1st - 50m Fly 

2nd - 200m Free 
2nd - 50m Free 
2nd - 50m Back 
2nd - 100m Fly 







JUSTICE LITERARY EVENT PRESENTED BY THE 
 EDMUND RICE CENTRE AND COMMUNITY EDUCATION 

 

On Wednesday March 14th Bede Polding College was represented by eight Yr 10   
students and two Yr 9 students, to be inspired and get creative about  issues             
relating to social justice and in particular, advocacy for refugees and Indigenous   
Australians. The day was presented by the Edmund Rice Centre for justice and    
community education and held at Santa Sabina College; we were given the             
opportunity to listen to a number of different perspectives on the issues presented 
throughout the day and each of the speakers or presenters provided insight into their 
own unique life experiences and how they relate to social justice. 
 

The first speaker was Phil Glendenning, and the overarching theme of his             

presentation was that young people can and should make a difference,  a statement 

and message that rings one hundred percent true. He provided a reminder of the ever    

present issues in our lives by actually having to leave our event to fly to Afghanistan. 

He clearly has experience in speaking, such an engaging manner and  presence were 

contributing factors in why he was so interesting to listen to.  

 

After Phil finished, we were introduced to Associate Professor Munjed Al Muderis 

one of the world's leading Orthopedic surgeons, a squadron leader in the Australian 

Air Force and a former refugee. His presentation brought a lot of issues to light 

through his recount of real life experiences. In my opinion his presentation was the 

most interesting, his story brought to life the very “real”, but sometimes concealed  

reality. You see, Munjed was born in Baghdad, and at the age of 27 he had to flee Iraq 

as a young doctor who refused to do what Saddam Hussein ordered - to  mutilate    

army deserters’ ears. He spent 10 months in Curtin Detention Centre amongst other 

appalling detainment circumstances, so much so, that the prison in Western Australia 

he was held in, was described “as Heaven”. He is now one of three surgeons      

worldwide pioneering a new technology which involves reconstructive and robotic 

surgery - helping amputees. I didn’t know we had such acclaimed refugees! It kind of 

made me proud that he’s now Australian. 

 

The rest of the day was taken up with various presentations from writers famous like 
Mem Fox as well as musicians and artists, all of who had a  message about changing 
the world - our world in Australia. Students were able to meet and talk with these 
“famous Australians” and it did change our perspectives. Artists, writers, musicians 
and other literary artists use their art to express their views and  often to speak out for 
change. It would be good to have and see more real opportunities to deal with this  
issue. 
 

Harry Hicks 10C1 



Meeting Mem Fox  

Associate Professor Munjed Al 

Muderis and Phil Glendenning 

Meeting Melina Marchetta  

 



   
  
Planning is going well for the Polding Walk to be held on  
Friday, 29th June (Week 9). Letters outlining details of the 
day, will be issued to all students before the end of Term 1. 
Students will be given their purple sponsorship cards and 
should start getting sponsors signed up. Special letters for 
attracting business sponsors are  available at the Student 
Foyer. There are some great prizes and incentives on offer 
(including gift vouchers and a day at Wet 'N Wild) for those 
students who raise the most   money. If parents are         
interested in volunteering to help on the day, please      
complete the  response slip on the  letter and return it to 
school as soon as possible. This year we are hoping to raise 
around $50,000 through the Polding Walk and that money 
will benefit students by buying a new mini-bus that will be 
used to transport students to sporting and other events/
activities. 
 
 
 



Poultry 
3rd place hen and 3rd place rooster in the open school large fowl section. 
 

Champion school in the Steggle's Meat Bird Pair Competition for our project 
where we documented the process of raising and showing the meat birds. 
 

Georgia Haskins: top 8 junior judge in soft feather poultry judging, and 6th 
place in the Youth Poultry Showmanship Competition.  
 
Cattle Paraders 
Jasper Anderson Year 7 was placed first in the F001 Parader's Competition. 
 

Ryan Carpenter Year 11 was placed second in the F002 State Final          
Parader's Competition. Ryan then went on to win Grand Champion Parader 
on the beef cattle judging day.  
 
Pony Club Riding Contest 
Andrea Hollis Year 10 was placed first in the pony club rider 15 years and 
under 17 years, then went on to receive Reserve Champion Pony Club    
Rider. 
 
Emma Bracks Year 9 was placed second in the Pony Club Rider 13 years 
and under 15 years and seventh place in the Pony Club Pairs of Riders.  



 



BPC Lenten/Easter Liturgy 2018 
 

On the 29th of March our college community came together to reflect upon the death and    
resurrection of Jesus Christ. The solemnity of the liturgy was felt by both students and staff 
who were given the opportunity to reflect upon the Passion of our Lord Jesus through the  
Stations of the Cross.  
 
The Stations of the Cross were directed by Miss Ashlee Thurling and performed by our drama 
students from Years 9-12. Mr Brad Lee and the college band accompanied this re-enactment 
with live music. Our SWAG leaders Olivia, Jake and Emily narrated and read reflections 
throughout the liturgy. My sincere thanks to these staff members and all the students who 
gave so generously of their time to create a truly reflective experience for our college       
community. 
 
The Easter season calls us to share the joy and hope of the Easter story. Our students were 
given the opportunity to share our Easter liturgy with the students at Chisholm Primary later 
on in the day. It was wonderful to see the joy this brought to the Chisholm students and we 
are blessed here at Bede to have staff and students willing to volunteer this time to share the 
hope of the Easter story with others in the community. The Easter Liturgy is a very important 
event for our college because it reminds us of the love Jesus showed on the cross, and the 
hope of eternal life we can receive through the resurrection. 
 
I hope everyone had a wonderful Easter! 
 
Mr Joshua Rodricks-Testa (REC)  BPC 
 
                                             
 
 



Chisholm Primary 



Catholic Youth Parramatta Good Friday Night Walk 
 
On Good Friday (30th March), Mr Jeremy Tuano and Mr James Bunoza 
accompanied four students from BPC and two Parramatta Diocesan  
Seminarians Jack and George on the Annual Catholic Youth Parramatta 
Good Friday Night Walk. 1500 youth from all over the diocese came    
together to walk 17 kms from St Patrick’s Church,   Blacktown to          
St Patrick’s Cathedral, Parramatta. This was a time of prayerful          
contemplation on the passion and death of Jesus and an opportunity to   
reflect on the importance of this event for humanity. 



 
 

 
       
 

 In this age of technology, there is a very useful resource       
provided by The Office of eSafety Commissioner.....  

 
 

 

"Where you can learn about the digital environment and how to 

help your For more information please visit the website:  

 
https://www.esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent 

 
This resource includes: 

 
*A screen smart parent tour 
 
*Information tabs on the big issues such as cyberbullying, 

nudes and sexting, social networking and online     
gaming 

 
 *How you can report offensive or illegal content 

 

“Where you can learn about the digital             
environment and how to help your child have 
safe and enjoyable online experiences” 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent




  

Get ready for National Child Protection Week 

Mark your calendar now! National Child Protection Week is Sunday 

2nd  September (Father’s Day) to   Saturday 8th September-and now 

is a great time to start planning how you can support our theme of 

Stronger Communities, safer children 

Encourage children to enter our art competition 

 
We’re asking children and young people to illustrate what they think is important in a 

strong, safe community. The winning artworks will be used as part of our campaign for    

National Child Protection Week including on posters and social media. 

 Winners will receive $200 and $50 gift vouchers as well as recognition for their work!! 

 Entries close: 18 April 2018 

 

 

How to enter: 

 Artwork can be drawn or painted on A3 paper (can be landscape or portrait) 

 Artwork should use pictures rather than words (a few words are ok, but we're mostly 

after pictures) 

Email a photo of the artwork to Madelene.McGrath@napcan.org.au with the subject 

'NCPW 2018 Artwork' (make sure you keep the original because we will need it if you win 

a prize) 

mailto:Madelene.McGrath@napcan.org.au?subject=NCPW%202018%20Artwork
















providing quality public transport 

Busways Group Pty Ltd 

5 Bridge St, Pymble NSW 2073 

www.busways.com.au 

 

 
 

Busways Blacktown P/L 

ABN 86 000 173 437 

T   (02) 9625 8900 

F   (02) 9625 4703 

150 Glendenning Rd 

Glendenning NSW 2761 

Busways Blacktown P/L 

Penrith Depot 

T   (02) 4721 9900 

F   (02) 4732 6160 

47-53 Mullins Rd 

Penrith NSW 2750 

Busways Blacktown P/L 

Windsor Depot 

T   (02) 4574 9200 

F   (02) 4577 9054 

91 Mulgrave Rd 

Mulgrave NSW 2756 

Busways Gosford P/L 

ABN 79 817 812 619 

T   (02) 4368 2277 

F   (02) 4368 2077 

42 Empire Bay Dr 

Kincumber NSW 2251 

Busways Wyong P/L 

ABN 17 000 044 726 

T   (02) 4392 6666 

F   (02) 4392 5831 

9 Arizona Rd 

Woongarrah NSW 2259 

Busways North Coast 

P/L 

ABN 75 106 202 340 

T   (02) 6583 2499 

F   (02) 6583 2388 

6-8 Denham St 

Port Macquarie NSW 2444 

 

 

 

 

Does your child catch a school bus? Help them keep it! 

As the bus operator that providing your child’s school bus services, we’re asking for your help getting your 

child to use their Opal card on every bus trip. 

Since the introduction of the School Opal card in 2016, school bus patronage data has significantly 

dropped. This is not reflected in the number of students actually travelling on our buses for various 

reasons a large number of students are consistently not using their Opal cards as they should be. 

Opal data gathered by tapping on and off is used by transport planners and service schedulers to design 

the bus network that best serves the community utilising the resources available. 

If students don’t tap on and off then school bus services will appear underutilised and may be considered 

for cancellation based on low passenger numbers.  

Please help us reinforce the message that tapping on and off every bus journey with an Opal card is 

essential to travel on the bus. This will ensure school services continue to be planned for the students that 

use it, providing the journey to school your children depend on.  

To help us achieve this, please talk with your child: 

 Ask them if they tap on and off the bus with their Opal card. 

 If they do, congratulate them for doing the right thing and talk about why it’s important.  

 If they sometimes don’t or never do, ask them why.  

o Are they confused about why they have to? Talk about why it’s important, and that every 

tap tells the bus planners that the bus is needed.  

o Do they forget? Help them find a way to remember, such as getting into the habit of 

getting their Opal card out as soon as they arrive at the bus stop or bus line.  

o Is their Opal card at the bottom of their bag? Help find a handier place to keep it. 

o Are they influenced by friends or peers that don’t tap? Talk about how they like to travel 

on the bus with their friends and how tapping is what keeps the service running. 

o Have they lost their Opal card? To order a new Opal card visit www.opal.com.au. 

If there’s another reason that you’d like to discuss with Busways, please contact us at 

infoline@busways.com.au or call our customer service team on 9497 1878 to talk to us. We are happy to 

listen and do what we can to help your child feel comfortable using their Opal card. 

Thank you for helping us to best serve your school community. 





Bede Polding Uniform Price List     

Junior Girls Senior Girls 
Summer 
  

Summer 

Summer Dress $60.00 Navy Blue Skirt $60.00 

Sky Anklets $  6.00 
  

Short Sleeve Blouse $35.00 

Winter Winter 

Junior Girls Blazer $150.00 Senior Girls Blazer $150.00 

Winter Skirt $  51.00 Navy Scarf $15.00 

Short Sleeve Shirt $  27.00 Navy Stockings $  8.00 

Maroon Tie $  15.00 White Anklets $  6.00 

Black Stockings $    8.00 
  

    

Junior Boys Senior Boys 

Summer Summer 
Short Sleeve Shirt $27.00 Striped Shirt $35.00 

Navy Shorts $40.00 Navy Shorts $40.00 

Navy Trousers $46.00 Navy Trousers $46.00 

Navy Socks $  6.00 
  

Navy Socks $  6.00 

Winter Winter 

College Blazer $150.00 College Blazer $150.00 

Navy Striped Tie $  15.00 
  

Navy Tie $  15.00 

Junior Unisex Senior Unisex 

Maroon Jumper 10-16 
18-22 
24-26 
28-30 

$66.00 
$70.00 
$77.00 
$84.00 

Navy Jumper 10-16 
18-22 
24-26 
28-30 

$66.00 
$70.00 
$77.00 
$84.00 

Sports Uniform Accessories 

College Polo $40.00 School Bag $70.00 

College Shorts $30.00 Belt (Black) $13.00 

Sports Cap $13.00 Aprons $10.00 

Sports Socks $ 8.00 Safety Goggles $  6.00 

Tracksuit Top $75.00 Drawstring Bag $  5.00 

Tracksuit Pants $45.00 Navy Umbrella $12.00 
    Calculator $26.00 

 

  
Terms of Trade: Cash, cheque, 
Mastercard, Visa and 
EFTPOS accepted. 

Cooking Hat $  5.00 

Year 7 Book Pack $40.00 

Year 8 Book Pack $40.00 

Maroon Gloves $  5.00 

A4 Art Diary $  8.00 

11x14 Art Diary $12.00 

A4 Visual Journal $14.00 

2 Piece Brush Set 
Year 9 Art Pack 

$  8.00 
$40.00 



 
  

Illegal Stopping in Tasman Place 
This has been reported to police who will issue penalty notices to 
those offending. 
 

Illegal U Turn: 
All parents and students are warned that making a U turn out of 
the bus bay on  
Rifle Range Rd is illegal. We bring this to your attention as making this turn is very  
unsafe, even when the 40kmh limit applies. Please do not make this turn. 
 

Recharging Mobile Devices: 
All students are asked to ensure that their mobile devices are fully charged before 
they arrive at the College each day. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO MOTORISTS  
 

RE:  SCHOOL BUS ZONES IN RIFLE RANGE ROAD 
 

Please be aware that the School Bus Zones in Rifle Range Road are as  
follows: 

1. The existing bus bay near the main car park gate is now a School Bus Zone on School Days from 8:00am
-9:30am and 2:30pm-4:00pm. Therefore other than buses - any vehicle parking or stopping in this bus 
bay for any purpose during these times is doing so illegally. Clear signage has been erected reading  

 "NO ENTRY - BUSES EXCEPTED" to warn motorists of this change. 
 
2. The former School Bus Zone located near the Front Gate has been converted to a Full Time Bus Zone. 

Clear signage has been erected to warn motorists of this change. Therefore other than buses, any vehi-
cle parking or stopping for any purpose in the School Bus Zone at any time, is 
doing so illegally. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR DROP OFF/PICK UP 
 

For safety reasons parents are asked NOT to drive onto the school grounds 
to drop off or pick up students before 9:30am and after 2:30pm.  The ONLY 
EXCEPTION to this is for students with disabilities. 
 
    Thank you 



Reminder of how to reply to SMS Absence messages  
 
If you reply to the SMS message there is no need to send in a note to explain the absence -the SMS 
is sufficient. If you do not reply a note must be sent in with your child and given to their homeroom 
teacher on the day of return. 
 
In your SMS reply please include the following details:  
 
Child first and surname, Year group and homeroom (if known), reason for absence. 
Examples:  
Kylie Howard, 8D2, sick with a cold. 
Nikki Howard ,11, orthodontist appointment 
 
PLEASE NOTE THAT IT IS VERY IMPORTANT THAT YOU GIVE REASON FOR ABSENCE.  We are 
still receiving replies without providing a reason for absence.  In these cases it is still an unexplained 
absence and will remain outstanding. 
 
Please do not call the number sent in the SMS, it is only for SMS replies.  
The replies are not downloaded till 1:00pm daily, so if, you need to clarify any details  
concerning your child’s attendance please call the College office before 1pm on 4560 2900 

IMPORTANT NOTICES  - SMS ABSENCES 
 

If your child is absent from school for any length of time and you do not  
receive an SMS message from the College please provide a note the first day 
back at school giving the date(s) and reason why your child was absent which 
should be given to their Homeroom teacher on the day of return. 
 

On occasion it is out of our control that we experience an Internet or  
Telstra problem and therefore we are unable to send out the SMS absence 
messages. 
 

Thank you for your patience. 



ASSESSMENT TASK CALENDAR  

PLEASE NOTE:  

In the case of any discrepancy in the assessment dates published here the date that will be used by the 
College in the event of any appeal or other process will be the date on the Assessment Task Cover Sheet 
provided directly to the student. Please contact the College if you have any concerns about any of the 
information published here. 

ASSESSMENT TASKS DUE FROM STUDENTS WEEK  11 Term 1 

 

 
11A 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

  9  Apr 10 Apr 11 Apr 12 Apr 13 Apr 

12 
ATD Exams Exams Ancient  

History (S) 
English Ext 2 
(IC) 

 

11 

ATD  Sport, Leisure 
& Recreation 
St (S) 

 Mathematics 
(IC) P4/5 
Mathematics 
Std (IC) P4/5 

Ancient History 
(S) 

10 
ATD Visual Arts 

(IC) 
Music (S)    

9 
ATD      

8 
ATD      

7 
ATD      

1A     Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

    30 Apr 1 May 2 May 3 May 4 May 

12 

ATD Visual Arts (S) 

  

History Ext (S)   IT Timber (S) 
VET  
Construction (S) 

  
11 

ATD VET Hospitality 
(S)   

Agriculture (S) 
VET Construction 
(S) 

  Maths Ext 1 (IC) 

10 
ATD Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free 

9 
  

ATD Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free 

8 
ATD Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free 

7 
ATD Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free 

ASSESSMENT TASKS DUE FROM STUDENTS WEEK  1 Term 2 


